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We are committed to delivering a series of projects at Crown Street Public School to improve 
the facilities for students and staff, including upgrading the boys’ and girls’ toilets, 
resurfacing asphalt areas and replacing the soft fall in the playground.  

Update on soft fall replacement  

In March 2025 we notified you about work to replace the soft fall areas of the playground at 
Crown Street Public School.  

We are pleased to advise the soft fall replacement works are now finished and we will be 
handing over the project to the school shortly for students to enjoy.  

Remaining external ground works  

As outlined in our works notification issued in April 2025, we are finalising arrangements to 
resurface the asphalt areas in the school in line with the heritage requirements for the site.  

The work we have completed includes: 

• preparation of scope 

• heritage assessment 

• procurement of archaeological reporting and research design 

• lodgement of the Section 60 (s60) works application. 

Following approval of the s60 application, the next steps will include test excavation and 
reporting, procurement, start of works (which includes excavation monitoring from the 
archaeologist) and post-excavation reporting. 

We will be consulting with the school and P&C representatives in Term 3 to provide an 
opportunity for feedback. We will provide further information on this at the start of Term 3. 

We are committed to respecting the history of this special site and appreciate your continued 
patience and understanding as we progress through this process to allow us to deliver these 
works for the school. 

If you have any questions about this project, please contact the NSW Department of 
Education during business hours on the details below.  

Thank you for your cooperation during this important work. 
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